

## **European Fencing Confederation Confédération Européenne d'Escrime**

June 10, 2020

## ORDINARY AND ELECTIVE CONGRESS

Information Letter no. 13-2020

Dear Member Federations,

Pursuant to the article 3.5.2 of the EFC Statutes any proposals of a Member Federation to be discussed at the Ordinary Congress have to be submitted in writing to the General Secretariat at least two months before the scheduled opening of the Congress –  $\underline{\text{till midnight 12.07.2020}}$  **CET.** 

In order to prepare our documents for the Ordinary Congress you are kindly requested to inform us whether your president or his/her representative (with a proxy) will attend the Congress, or a proxy will be given to another Member Federation. We are going also to prepare a list of delegates for signature and lists with names and functions which will be placed on the tables, that is why you will find a special "Form" enclosed hereto.

For your convenience "Proxy Form" and "Delegate's Form" are attached hereto as well, and should also be submitted to the General Secretariat **till midnight 12.07.2020 CET.** 

## **Candidates' applications:**

A candidate for the presidency, or to be an elected member of the Executive Committee must be presented to the General Secretariat by a Member Federation of the candidate's nationality. Only one candidate may be proposed by each Member Federation for each post. The Member Federation which presents the candidate must also be a full Member Federation of the EFC in compliance with the Statutes.

The names of the candidates for the positions of President and member of the Executive Committee must be submitted in writing to the General Secretariat at least two months before the opening of the Congress which means that all EFC Members must provide candidates' application forms <u>till midnight 12.07.2020 CET.</u>

Please do not miss the deadline as applications submitted after dates indicated herein will not be considered.

Respectfully yours,

Jacek SLUPSKI Secretary General